Minutes of June 9, 2025, Library BOT Meeting:
Present: Paul Symens, Beth Renner, Jack Erickson, Cristy Davidson and Sonya Lang
Absent: Deb College and Audrey Schuller
Jack called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Public Voice: None
Minutes of Previous Meeting: Paul made a motion to accept May 2025 minutes as read; Beth seconded motion; all members present voted aye. Minutes of May 2025 meeting approved as read. 
Bills for April: Bills for the month of June were reviewed. Beth made a motion to accept the bills presented; Cristy seconded the motion; all members present voted Aye. Motion passed; June bills were approved. 
Old Business:
Director’s Review – Due to Audrey being absent this was tabled until the July meeting. 
New Business:
Sonya advised the Board that sometime before the end of the year the library will have to cut a check in the amount of $4100.00 to the City of Britton. This money will go into the city’s grants/contributions for the library. This was decided because I deposited donations from the Marshall County Commissioners and the Venture Communications usage rebate into the library’s checking account. According to the City Auditor these funds should go to the City and be placed in the grants/contributions account for the library. Paul made a motion to approve this expenditure, Jack seconded the motion, all members present voted AYE. Motion carried. 
Librarian’s Report:
The library had a total of 879 patrons visit in May
594 were adults
285 were children
Computers: used 60 times
References: 111
Wireless Internet was used 242 times 
Our Summer Reading has started. We ended up having 74 registered. On Wednesday July 4, 2025, we painted on CD’s, we had the following numbers:
Pre K to K – 13 children attended
1st to 3rd grade = 24 children attended
4th to 8th grade = 11 children attended 
For a total of 48 participants
Sonya reminded the Board that on July 9, 2025, at 7:00pm we will be having our End of Summer Reading Party. We rented the Strand Theater and will be showing the movie “Harold and the Purple Crayon.” It will be open to the public. The library will pay the entrance fee and purchase a small pop and popcorn for any child that has turned in reading logs or has been attending the Wednesday programs. EVERYONE ELSE will have to pay regular prices. The approximate cost to the library is:
73 X $4.00 = $292 (for admission) 73 X $5.00 = $365 (for snack) Total = $657.00 
Discussion was held about possibly doing a 9th to 12th grade summer program. An idea was presented by Cindy Krutsinger and Shelly Kann to have a pool party. It would cost the library $100.00 per hour for up to 25 participants. This would include the use of the pool and 2 lifeguards.  We are just brainstorming currently, so any other suggestions are welcome. 
Friends of the Britton Public Library update:
Currently we have 16 members. We received our tax-exempt status on 5/2/2025. This status is retroactive back to Jan. 14, 2025. We are considered a public charity 509(a)(2) company. We are qualified to receive tax deductible bequests, devises, transfers or gifts under Section 2055, 2106 or 2522. 
Next meeting will be July 14, 2025, at 4:00 pm. 
Submitted by Director – Sonya Lang


